
 

 
  
 

 

 

 
  

October 10, 2013 www.mcvpr.com 
  

 

 
TAX EXEMPTION ALERT 
 
New Licensing Requirements for Medical Device Manufacturers 
 
 
The Puerto Rico Department of Health has published a draft regulation that would impose a 
licensing and registration requirement on entities engaged in the manufacture, sale and distribution 
of medical devices in Puerto Rico.  Although for years the Health Department has required 
manufacturers of pharmaceutical products to register and obtain licenses for such activities, the 
requirement has not extended to medical devices. 
 
At the end of 2012, the outgoing Secretary of Health issued  Administrative Order number 297 
(“Order 297”) establishing an electronic system for the registration of medicines and medical 
products. Order 297 mentioned medical devices in a passing, and seemingly unintended, manner 
but since there was no statute or regulation clearly requiring the registration of manufacturers and 
distributors of medical devices, the Health Department never attempted to impose the requirement 
on manufacturers and distributors of medical devices. In fact, in July of 2013 the new Secretary of 
Health issued a new administrative order authorizing electronic filing of applications for registration 
of  medicines which also repealed Order 297. 
 
In addition to documentary requirements, such as copies of FDA approvals and compliance with 
federal good manufacturing practices, draft regulation imposes a $250 filing fee for each 
manufacturing or distribution site and a $25.00 fee for each device registered.  The registration and 
license will be valid for two years and will have to be renewed thereafter. 
 
For updates on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys of our Tax Exemption Practice 
Team: 

Carlos E. Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 

Esteban R. Bengoa 787-250-5626 erb@mcvpr.com 
Roberto L. Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 

Isis Carballo  787-250-5691 ici@mcvpr.com 

Yamary González 787-250-5687 yg@mcvpr.com 

Lourdes Fontanillas  787-250-5655 ldf@mcvpr.com 
Antonio J. Rodríguez 787-250-5663 ajr@mcvpr.com 

Alba I. Joubert 787-250-5649 aj@mcvpr.com 

Rubén Muñiz 787-250-5655 rm@mcvpr.com 
 
 



 

 
 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with 
McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may, be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 
 
 


